
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of the Empire District Electric Company ) 
Of Joplin, Missouri for Authority to File Tariff Increasing ) File No. ER-2010-0130
Rates for Electric Service Provided to Customers in the ) 
Missouri Service Area of the Company    ) 

NOTICE OF CLARIFICATION AND CORRECTION 

Issue Date:  May 20, 2010 

On May 19, 2010, the Commission issued its Order Approving Unanimous 

Stipulation and Agreement.  On page 2 in the 3rd paragraph of the order, the Commission 

states:

If the parties later agree or it is later determined by the Commission that 
Plum Point is operational by August 15, then the agreed-upon increase in 
Empire revenue will be $36,800,000.  If Plum Point expenditures are not 
reflected in rates, then the revenue will be $23,100,000.

These amounts do not include an additional, agreed-upon $10,000,000 in amortizations.  

With the amortizations, the paragraph would read: 

If the parties later agree or it is later determined by the Commission that 
Plum Point is operational by August 15, then the agreed-upon increase in 
Empire revenue will be $46,800,000.  If Plum Point expenditures are not 
reflected in rates, then the revenue will be $33,100,000. 

The Commission therefore clarifies its order to include the $10,000,000 in amortizations. 

Also, on page 2, The Empire District Electric Company’s initial proposal for the 

winter season shows rates for the first 600 kWh as being 0.11133.  That is incorrect.  The 

corrected amount is 0.1133.  Finally, on page 3, the winter season rates for additional kWh, 
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under the assumption that Plum Point is not operational and used by August 15, is listed as 

0.703.  This rate is incorrect.  The correct amount is .0703.

BY THE COMMISSION 

Steven C. Reed 
Secretary

( S E A L ) 

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 20th day of May, 2010. 

Jones, Senior Regulatory Law Judge 


